STANTON ST GABRIEL MORCOMBELAKE PARISH MEETING - draft minutes
The James Hargreaves Community Hall 7.30pm Thursday 12th May 2016
Elect a Chairperson  
 David Everidge 

Elect a Secretary 

Clare Mahaddie
Minutes of meeting 2015 
agreed 
Attended by Cllrs Everidge and Mahaddie with four members of the public
1. A35 and other road issues

There was considerable frustration that little has changed sine last year’s meeting and the A35 continues to be  extremely dangerous for both pedestrians and vehicles at both ends of the village. 
Moving the 40 mph speed limit further west was seen as an urgent priority.
The trench between the carriageways has been filled in as part of recent resurfacing works but there is concern about the overtaking arrows opposite Artwave West and very close to the bend.
Cllr Everidge updated the meeting on recent developments. She had attended a meeting with Oliver Letwin Highways England, Connect and Dorset Highways on 8th April 2016. There is an ongoing study of speed limits along the A35 from Bridport to Lyme Regis and information is being gathered. A meeting with Chideock Parish Council is to be held on May 23rd to which Char Valley PC has been invited to send an observer. It was agreed that it was highly desirable that someone from Morcombelake should attend.
The need for a pedestrian crossing at the west end of the village has been acknowledged by Highways England but there is apparently no budget to fund it. 
Parishioners felt that money should be available for this urgent work from an emergency fund.

Other problems highlighted during the discussion were: 
Overhanging trees: 
Not all landowners recognised their responsibility to keep trees and hedges cut back and in places the danger was increased by land slippage reducing the width of the verges at the side of the carriageway.
Thanks were given to the owners of Random Lodge who have worked hard to keep their hedges cut back.

The increased size of vehicles using the roads: 
Deliveries of goods ordered online were often in lorries far too large for local lanes. Royal Mail deliveries were better because they used suitable vehicles and did not have to ask for directions. CVPC was asked to write to larger stores such as John Lewis asking them to use Royal Mail if possible for deliveries in rural areas.

The delivery of food items after dark:  
Drivers sometimes could not find the delivery address and had disturbed residents after 9.00 pm to ask for directions.
Parking:
Lack of parking in the village is becoming more and more of an issue. It was particularly acute around the James Hargreaves Hall with a conflict between the needs of residents with no on-site space, and people attending the hall. Further difficulty resulted from regular and increased use of this area by holidaymakers, visitors to and employees of businesses. Contractors, numbers, sizes of their vehicles and equipment working at nearby properties have added to the problem. 

Cllr Everidge has been looking into the responsibilities of local authorities to ensure there was adequate parking in villages and towns, including West Dorset’s responsibility to provide access to the WHS. Meanwhile there was a discussion about suitable sites for parking in the village. Areas mentioned included Palmers land near Artwave West, a small piece of “no man’s land” nearby, part of the field on the western side of Tizards Knapp and land near Copplestones opposite Moores Bakery. In the extreme Resident’s Parking Permits could be a consideration.
Also voiced was a request that planning permission given to create businesses / facilitate change of use should ensure that they provide adequate parking on-site.

White paint on kerbs at the Tizards Knap junction: 
Residents had twice painted these at their own expense using special paint and it was shown that this had considerably improved the safety of pedestrians at night.  It was agreed that, at least, the paint should be available at trade price.

2. Planning incorporating point 4. Neighbourhood Plan
 Cllr Mahaddie introduced the subject of a possible Neighbourhood Plan if residents were interested.
This could add more local policies to the approved Local Plan for West Dorset but would have to be compatible with it. Neighbourhood plans were being produced in Marshwood Vale and Charmouth, Loders and Uplyme.

However, it was doubtful if such a plan would be of benefit in Char Valley where the population was much smaller and dispersed into very small settlements. However, if there was a local appetite for it, any of the separate settlements in the parish could decide to produce a Neighbourhood Plan for itself. 

A lot of work would be required (preparation was expected to take about 2 years) but there was some Government funding available, to bring in expertise, for instance.

There was no apparent enthusiasm at the meeting. The PC would shortly be sending round a survey form to help gauge parishioner’s interest in planning issues. 
 3. Superfast Broadband

 It appeared that the service was now available in the village but that not all providers were prepared to offer it. More information was needed.
5. Char Chat.

The Councillors reported that Char Chat was to continue in paper form and would be delivered to all residents free of charge. The next issue would be out shortly. 
7. Char Valley Parish Council - vacancy 

Although notices were displayed on all noticeboards, no new candidates had come forward.
It appeared that public service was not attractive to the present generation of residents.  
Penny was thanked for the delicious biscuits that again she had kindly provided.









                                             Meeting closed at 9.01pm

